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August 15, 2023 


 


RE: AXON CAMPUS PROPOSAL CASE #13-ZN-2020#2 


Dear Mayor Ortega and Members of the City Council, 


I am writing today on behalf of Scottsdale Stonebrook II (SSII), a single-family 


residential community of 174 homes in North Scottsdale. This letter states the 


immediate concerns of homeowners in our community regarding the proposed Axon 


campus immediately north of us (Exhibit A). On Page 10 of Axon’s filing our community 


is defined on their map as multi-family (which it is NOT) and is shown to be on par with 


the multifamily mega apartment project Mark Taylor, which is grossly misleading. 


We have been in contact with Charles Huellmantel, attorney for Axon and point person 


with us for this proposed project. Dozens of homeowners also attended an open house 


hosted by Axon in July to unveil some aspects of the proposal. It is important to note 


here that we are not opposing development of the land in question. Rather, we are 


proposing solutions that are more in keeping with the existing character of the area. 


Our concerns are many. The proposal would result in an extremely high-density 


development adjacent to an established single-family home community. In the interest 


of our property values and neighborhood preservation, we believe our concerns deserve 


serious consideration at the city level. 


We present two major categories of concern: 1) Density/building height, and 2) 


Street plans/traffic. 


1) Density/building height: We strongly oppose the proposed 5-story buildings. One 


single story can be much as 14 feet or more (in fact the planned fire station 612 project 


is stated as one story but reaches a height of 27 feet!). Buildings of five stories are 


much too high next to an established residential community and would threaten our 


property values and ruin our view of Pinnacle Peak. The proposed density, with 2,300 


apartment units, would not meet the standard of a suburban community with a low 


profile. [See Exhibit B for a photo showing how the Mark Taylor apartment development 
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on North Hayden Road looms large over the west side of our community, the type of 


encroachments that should never happen here.]  


Proposed solutions: We will note here that the Axon representative has said 


they are willing to reduce building height for those structures closest to our 


community. 


A) Reduce building height overall (remember, one story can reach as high as 14 


feet or more), with a two-story limit on structures closest to our community. No 


one in our community should have to be concerned with new developments 


looking into their back yards. [Exhibit B] 


B) Reduce the volume of apartment units to be more compatible with land use 


and to reflect actual need.  


C) Create a substantial setback between the development and our community, at 


least 20 feet of greenbelt with landscaping/decorative wall structures to shield 


our community from the visual intrusion of this proposed development. 


2) Street plans/traffic: The density of the proposed development could bring as much 


as 23,000 vehicle trips per day, or more (based on 10 total car trips per day, one way 


each), to this small area with regular neighborhood roads. The proposed 2,300 


apartment units alone could account for that many trips, before considering the 


proposed hotel and employees of the various aspects of the development. The ultimate 


traffic count would overwhelm our local streets, which were not meant to support such 


developments. It is important to note here that 82nd Street is the sole access road into 


our neighborhood. 


Proposed solutions: We understand that Axon will be required to conduct a new 


traffic study for this proposed development. To this end we have a few 


suggestions:  


A) Eliminate the proposed roundabout at 82nd St. and Axon Way, pushing traffic 


to the roundabout at Perimeter Road, which is capable of handling larger traffic 


volumes. The current placement generates so much traffic on 82nd St. and 
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importantly, threatens the property values of the homes immediately adjacent to 


the current placement. 


B) Close 82nd Street permanently at Axon Way, essentially making it a dead end. 


We have been told pointedly by Mr. Hullemantel that Axon does not need access 


to 82nd Street for its development. 


C) Maintain the planned closure of Mayo/Axon way and develop the closed area 


into a neighborhood park/greenbelt that could also serve residents of the Axon 


development. 


D) Install speed calming measures along 82nd St. and “local traffic only” signs to 


further discourage traffic headed in/out of Axon development.  


None of these recommendations are meant to be a stand-alone solution. 


Other areas of concern: light pollution and noise generated by the proposed 


development.  


In closing, we respectfully ask that sincere consideration be given to Scottsdale 


Stonebrook II’s concerns. Please help us maintain our property values and quality of 


life. 


Please reach out to me with any questions or concerns. Thank you. 


Sincerely, 


Susan McGarry  


Susan McGarry, President, Scottsdale Stonebrook II HOA Board of Directors 


8074 E Theresa Dr., Scottsdale 85255 


760-994-6368 


Attached: Exhibits A and B 
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Exhibit B 


 


Mark Taylor apartments loom over the west side of SSII 






